
Seattle HPHC: Community meeting after the Sunday Service 

Rosie Dijan Muyongo 
April 8, 2022 

Dear Seattle Heavenly Parent's Holy Community, Blessed Central Family, Brothers and Sisters, 

Happy Palm Sunday this coming Sunday! Snow is in the forecast for this weekend despite the fact that 

the past days was very sunny. I hope you had the chance to enjoy it. It is amazing how weather changes 

so suddenly. 

I would like to thank all of you that joined us in the Seonghwa and Wonjeon Ceremony of Ted Casten. It 

was truly beautiful! Rachel Kreier, Ted's niece told me that it truly amazes her to meet people who had 

spent time with her uncle Ted. Although she felt sorry that she tested positive of COVID 19 the next day 

after the ceremony. It is my hope that no one get the virus among us who attended. 

This Sunday, April 10, 2022, I would like to invite you to a community meeting after the Sunday Service 

around 1:00 PM. I would like us to cover the following agenda: 

1. Review of the meeting result in February

2. New Life Challenge Campaign

3. Seattle Properties Survey

Please be reminded that next week is Holy Week, so Sunday is Easter Sunday. Also, April 16 is Heavenly 

Parent's Day, True Parent's Day and True Parents Wedding Anniversary. Let us prepare our hearts to 

celebrate these very important Holy Days in our church. 

I would like to announce that there are two camps that our children can attend this summer - Camp Tongil 

and Camp Journey. Watch out for the announcement at church about them. 

Lastly, this coming 3rd Saturday of May, we are planning to have Lecture Contest here in Seattle. If 

anyone is interested please contact me or Miyuki Granstrom about it. 

Thank you very much. Let us pray for one another that we may all receive God's healing in every aspect 

of our lives that needs healing. 

God bless! 

Sincerely, 

Rosie Dijan Muyongo - Pastor 

Seattle Heavenly Parent's Holy Community 

rdmuyongo.seattleHPHC@ gmail,com 


